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18th May 2020 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Re: Partial Reopening of Schools 
 
I am writing to you to outline our procedures for the partial re-opening of school to all learners in Years 
R (Reception), 1 and 6.  As I am sure you can imagine, there is a wealth of information to share and I 
am conscious that whilst I don’t want to overload you, I am sure you will have many questions about 
this provision and how we will be working to keep our community safe.  To assist with this we have put 
together a ​FAQ tab ​on our website.  However if you have a question which you feel is not covered here, 
please do get in touch via our office email, ​office@terrington-st-clement.norfolk.sch.uk​. 
 
Drop Off & Collection Times 
These have been staggered to avoid large groups needing to travel to or arrive at school at the same 
time.  Only ​one adult ​should attend with each child.  All of the main gates into the playground will be 
open to pedestrians.  There will be ​no Breakfast Club​.  
 
Each family will be asked to stand next to coloured cones which are spaced 2m apart.  Please ensure 
that you arrive promptly at the times detailed below and stand by the relevant coloured cones: 
 

Age Group 
 

Drop Off 
Time 

Pick Up 
Time 

Red 
Cone 

Yellow 
Cone 

Blue 
Cone 

Critical Worker’s children/those deemed 
to be vulnerable (​attendance 
pre-arranged only​) 

8:15am 3:30pm 
CW Ch & 

also 
Nursery or 
Reception 

CW Ch & 
also Y2 
or Y3 

CW Ch & 
also Y4 or 

5 

Y6 8:30am 3:15pm Y6 - 5/6B Y6 - 5/6H Y6 - 5/6S 

Y1 8:45am 3pm 1/2D 1/2C 1/2I 

Reception 9am 2:45pm Surnames 
A-D 

Surnames 
E-N 

Surnames 
P-Z 
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If you arrive late without agreeing this with us, your child will be unable to attend school on that day. 
We are sorry to be this uncompromising but for the safety of our staff, we need to avoid the possible 
spread of infection through the foyer area with children from multiple families entering through the main 
reception area.  We would also like parents/carers, where possible, to continue to communicate with us 
by email or telephone if you possible can.  If you do need to visit and speak to us in person, only one 
family is allowed into the foyer area at a time. 
 
If you are disabled and need to use our car park, please contact us so that we can arrange a drop off 
time that differs from those stated in this letter and we will collect your child from the car park. 
 
School Dinners 
Our kitchens will re-open on the 2nd June as well.  For children in EYFS/KS1 and those in receipt of 
free school meals, this will continue to be provided free of charge.  Other parents/carers of Y6 children 
will need to pay for these via SQuid as normal.  Hot meals will be ‘bag meals’ and will be eaten in 
classrooms.  A menu will be sent out on 1st June. 
 
Snacks 
In EYFS, snacks will be provided.  In years 1 and 6, children may continue to bring in their own mid 
morning snacks or may choose a piece of fruit to wash and eat.  Unfortunately we cannot provide 
cheese toasties at the moment.  
 
School Curriculum 
Clearly our curriculum will change slightly to accommodate this new way of working in smaller class 
groups and adjusted timings.  We will continue to focus on the key skills of reading, writing and maths 
at an age appropriate level.  We have also planned some sports/outdoor learning activities.  These will 
take place separately in each group with structured time outside provided each day.  This will differ 
from our traditional playtime but will give children the chance to be outside whilst still socially distancing 
as much as possible. 
 
Y6 will be working on some activities and tasks aimed at ensuring they are ‘high school ready,’ and 
raring to go when they start their new schools in September. 
 
I appreciate there is lots of discussion in the news about schools returning at the moment and many of 
you may have concerns about your child returning.  Remember, we have posted further information on 
our website ​here​ and will add to this and answer any other questions you raised.  We are doing all we 
can to operate as safely as possible and are looking forward to seeing some of you again really soon. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Miss A Conner, Headteacher 
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